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City of Evansville Plan Commission

Regular Meeting

Monday, July 6, 2015, 6:00 p.m.

City Hall (Third Floor), 31 South Madison Street 

MINUTES
1) Call to Order at 6:00 pm.
2) Roll Call. Members present: Mayor Sandy Decker, John Gishnock, Barbara Jacobson, Rick Cole, Matt Eaton, Josh Manring and Bill Hammann. Others present: Planning Intern Brad Sippel and Community Development Director Jason Sergeant, Town of Union Plan Commission Chair Alvin Francis
3) Approval of Agenda. Motion to approve the July 6, 2015 agenda, withdrawing item 7.a. by Cole/Jacobson. Approved unanimously.
4) Approval of Minutes: Motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the June 1, 2015 regular meeting and approve them as printed with grammatical revisions as discussed by Jacobson/Cole. Approved unanimously.
5) Civility Reminder. Decker noted the City’s commitment to civil discourse.
6) Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed. None.
7) Old Business

a) Smart Growth Plan Update: Review and discuss Chapter 8, Economic Development, review and discussion of: Withdrawn from Agenda.
b) Chapter 9 Existing Land Use, review and discussion of:
i) Vision. No vision in this chapter
ii) Polices. No policies in this chapter
iii) Full chapter text. Cole liked the images used in the chapter. Sergeant explained the existing land use map. Decker suggested moving some sections to future land use. Decker and Cole suggested some grammatical changes. Commissioners and staff had some discussion regarding a potential growth boundary between the City and the Town of Union. There is difficulty in establishing a boundary that does not negatively impact the City in the long term, beyond the 20 year horizon of this plan.
iv) Implementation. No implementation for this chapter.
c) Chapter 10, Future Land Use, review and discussion of:
i) Vision. There was consensus that the vision is ready as-is. 
ii) Full chapter text. Mayor Decker suggested clarifying that the background information and public input was from the update process and not the original plan. Cole suggested adding more Evansville specific images in this area. Hammann proposed moving the section on the arts in Theme 4 to the Economic Development chapter. Cole expressed concern over removing the section on the arts from too many places and it being lost in the plan. Commissioner and staff discussed Traditional Neighborhood Design and density as it related to the goals of the community to not continuing to sprawl and the tools the City has to prevent developments that negatively impact Evansville’s goals. Hammann mentioned that Planned Unit Developments should be included as a tool to support the planning theme, and there was a discussion regarding PUDs and their proper role in development. There was a discussion regarding the role of densification near the downtown as a form of growth management. There was a discussion regarding the impacts of the abandonment of large buildings on the community and how to plan for that potential. There were examples cited from Evansville, Janesville and other communities of abandoned schools that were converted to apartments as a method of dealing with large building abandonment. There was a discussion about trails and sidewalks as community amenities. There was a discussion about keeping downtown services in the downtown, such as the library and the post office.
Commissioner Gishnock mentioned the importance of the Plan Commission considering connectivity with new developments. There was a discussion regarding outdoor lighting standards and the need for an ordinance to standardize lighting and maintain a dark night sky over the City of Evansville, part of its small town character. There was a discussion about the components of design that should be regulated by a design ordinance and the resources that the Historic Preservation Commission can provide to the design of buildings to respect the historic character of Evansville. There was a discussion about streetscaping and the investments that have been made in streetscaping and façade improvements in Evansville in the past. There was a discussion about using the historic style lighting fixtures as a standard fixture for the whole city.
The Plan Commission and Staff discussed the future land use maps and future land use categories that are proposed to be used in the Comprehensive Plan update. Sergeant overviewed the future land use categories and explained the reasoning behind more general future land use categories, allowing some flexibility in uses while being more specific regarding the form of each future land use category.
iii) Proposed future land use maps. The Commission and staff discussed the draft future land use map. Sergeant explained that each area will likely have a graph or chart that demonstrates a mix of uses with a priority use. There was a discussing regarding the immediate need for light industrial space, and potential locations for light industrial uses. There was a discussion revolving around the space between Cemetery Road and Union Street, and the mix of uses that could locate there. This area needs a lift station to be serviced by sewer. There was further discussion regarding the best locations for light industrial space. Commissioner Hammann expressed that any light industrial should be more of a mixed business node that includes both light industrial and commercial.
There was a discussion regarding four to five potential mixed use traditional neighborhood activity center nodes in future developments. There was a discussion regarding a mixed use proposal that occurred on the southeast side of the City approximately 12 years ago, and how the current draft future land use represents a similar mix of uses as that original proposal. There was a discussion regarding how to denote the mix of uses for each development area on the future land use map. There was a discussion regarding the Union St – Main St area adjacent to the east edge of the downtown. There was a discussion regarding the appropriate land uses adjacent to protected agricultural lands and other edges of the City where future urban development will stop. There was a discussion about conservation/cluster subdivisions as potential buffers between urban development and agricultural or open space at the edges of expected urban development.
iv) Policies. The Commission overviewed the policies listed for Chapter 10, recommending some additions.
v) Implementation. Goals and objectives were discussed briefly by the Commission.
d) Smart Growth Plan Update: Chapter 11, Intergovernmental Cooperation, discussion of. Motion by Hammann/Jacobson, to table this item until the next meeting. Unanimous approval.
i) Vision 
ii) Full chapter text

iii) policies
e) Other updates.
8) Monthly Reports
a) Report on other permitting activity by Zoning Administrator. A sign was approved for a parcel at Park and Madison.
b) Report of the Evansville Historic Preservation Commission. None.
c) Report on Common Council actions relating to Plan Commission recommendations. None.
d) Report on Board of Appeals actions relating to zoning matters. None
e) Report on enforcement. Staff has been working with 250 Union Street for a conditional use permit violation for storing abandoned vehicles.
f) Planning education/news. An article on the state of the nation’s housing was included in the packet.
9) Next Meeting: Monday, August 3, 2015 at 6 p.m.
10) Motion to Adjourn. Motion by Hammann/Cole to adjourn at 9:15pm. Approved unanimously.
Mayor Sandra J. Decker, Plan Commission Chair

